
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  Neil Jensen, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Public Hearing Sandstone Ridge Property Sale 
 
MEETING DATE:  August 15, 2023 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
City Council at the August 1st meeting was presented a development opportunity to redevelop 
the Sandstone Ridge property. Mark Sonstegard representing Endres Canon Falls LLC explained 
to the City Council the makeup of housing proposed over the “old” Sandstone Ridge property 
and the Endres property directly south of the City land.  City Council approved the Purchase 
Agreement of Sandstone Ridge to Endres Canon Falls LLC for residential development. Mr. 
Endres requested preliminary approval with the purchase agreement on August 1st City Council 
meeting, this due to time constraints to get the project started this fall.    
 
The purchase price for the property is $1.00 which is the same cost SEMMCHRA transferred the 
property to the city last year.  Mr. Endres must meet development requirements set forth in 
the purchase agreement or the property will revert back to the city. Within 1 year the 
development must begin and in 2 years 21 lots shall be for sale by the developer.    
 
To meet Minnesota State Statutes and to sign off on the purchase agreement with Endres 
Canon Falls LLC a public hearing must be held to take public input for the sale of the property.   
 
If there are no issues presented during the public hearing the city can proceed with closing on 
the property with Endres.   
    
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
After the public hearing and the City Council can proceed with closing on the Sandstone Ridge 
property.   
 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to proceed with the purchase agreement and closing of the “old 
Sandstone Ridge” property to Endres Canon Falls LLC.   
 


























